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1.0. PURPOSE OF REPORT.
This report details the proceedings of the Traffic Management Unit on the 27th March 2002 and puts forward the recommendation of the Unit regarding the following:-

a) Vicarage Grove/Birkdale Grove, Eccles

2.0
RECOMMENDATIONS.
2.1
That approval be given to recommendations of the Unit on each item considered in the report.

3.0. ROUTE.
3.1
Regulatory Panel (Planning and Transportation)

4.0. IMPLICATIONS.

4.1. Resources:
Unless otherwise stated, all schemes to be funded from the existing Revenue budget.

4.2. Performance Review:
No implications.

4.3. Environmental:
Improved road safety and environmental conditions.

4.4. Equal Opportunities:
No implications.

4.5. Community Strategy:
No implications.

4.6. Anti-Poverty:
No implications.

4.7. CustomerConsultation         and Involvement:
No implications.
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 (a)   VICARAGE GROVE/BIRKDALE GROVE, ECCLES

Prior to September 2000 parking was prohibited on both sides of Vicarage Grove and Birkdale Grove Eccles.  In September 2000 some of the restrictions were relaxed when a temporary traffic regulation order was introduced.  The effect of the temporary order was to allow motorists to park all day and it is likely that this parking is utilized by local workers in order to avoid parking in the local pay and display car parks.  This temporary order was introduced to ease parking problems elsewhere caused by the redevelopment of Eccles town centre.  The temporary order expired in September 2001 however the restrictions have not yet been reintroduced.

A request has been received through Eccles Talking Town for the introduction of limited waiting on both Vicarage Grove and Birkdale Grove which will provide for short term parking and ensure a regular turnover of spaces.  The all day parker will therefore be displaced into the surrounding car parks.  It is felt by the local traders that the introduction of limited waiting with waiting restricted to 30 minutes maximum (no return within 1 hour) will be of benefit to local shoppers and therefore the traders of Eccles. Emergency services have no objections to the proposals.

3 Year Accident Analysis

There are no recorded personal injury accidents within the latest three year study period.

Estimated Cost

£564 legal costs

£1100 signing and marking

RECOMMENDATION

Amendment to existing traffic regulation order to revoke part of prohibition of waiting and

Introduction of limited waiting Monday to Saturday 8am – 6pm

Waiting limited to 30 minutes with no return within 1 hour.

